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Newsletter Spring 2013

	Carers Evening on 12th June

On June 12th from 6.30 pm the Patient Participation Group (PPG) and Practice are providing an Information Evening for Carers. If you look after a friend or family member, child, parent or partner, you might be interested to hear about support services available from various organisations and take away some information. Comments from carers on their experiences will be welcome in the general discussion. Any registered patient with HRS is welcome to attend and light refreshments will be available

Annual Survey

Thank you to everyone who completed a questionnaire for our 2012 survey; your views are valuable as they let us know how we are doing and inform future developments. The survey showed that the vast majority of patients are very happy with the service the practice provides and we’d like to thank you all for your support. Full survey details can be found in the Patient Participation Group (PPG) section of the website at www.huntingdonroadsurgery.co.uk. 

PPG membership

There are now about 70 people who have joined the PPG, some members come to our regular meetings while others receive information by post or online. If you would like to join, make a suggestion, or raise a query, please click on the Contact Tab in the PPG section of the website at www.huntingdonroadsurgery.co.uk. and leave your name and contact details. Alternatively, leave a note with that information in the box at reception

Dr. Byrne

Dr Byrne is now on maternity leave and we are thrilled to hear that she has had a baby boy and both are doing well. We wish her all the best and look forward to her returning to work in six months time. During her maternity leave we are 

lucky to have Dr Ranam Al Ghazzi covering for her for the full six months 

Computer system

As many of you will know we have recently changed the computer system we use to book appointments and record patient records at the surgery. This has made it difficult for many of you, particularly in trying to make appointments while we were in the process of changing, and we would like to thank you all for your patience. 

Our new system, SystmOne, is not only more reliable than our old EMIS system, but also has much larger capacity and greater functionality to support new initiatives in the health service. SystmOne also gives us a more integrated system that, with your permission: 

· Enables doctors and nurses that work in the out-of-hours service, for example at weekends, to have access to your medical records if you need to consult them. 

· Links up with the community Physiotherapists, Occupational Therapists and Podiatrists who may be involved in your health care. 

Maintaining confidentiality remains an extremely important concern; how we use your medical records to support your health care is explained on our website under the heading You and Your Medical Records. If you would like a paper copy please ask at the reception. If you would like to ask any questions about this we would be keen to answer them.

Building work

At the same time as changing the computer system we have embarked on a significant building project at the Huntingdon Road surgery. For some time we have been aware that we needed more consulting rooms on the ground floor. The new developments on the north side of Cambridge have made this even more important, so we can ensure we are prepared for likely future demands on the practice. Work has been going very well and, assuming all goes to plan, we hope to complete things by the end of May. The builders have been very good and tried to be as unobtrusive
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We are extremely pleased that Dr Towl has agreed to join us as a partner at Huntingdon Road surgery long term. She has been working here for the last year and has brought so much to the surgery in both expertise and enthusiasm already.

Pharmacy
Sue Marchant, our pharmacist, is moving to a new post in the Medicine Management team at the new Clinical Commissioning group. We would like to thank her for all her hard work and wish her all the best in this new position. We have appointed Mark Trollope as our new Pharmacist and hope he will start by the end of May at Pepys Way dispensary.  As a surgery, we feel lucky to have an in-house pharmacist to help support prescribing policies. It is increasingly important to ensure that we prescribe medication that is supported by clinical evidence and cost effective.
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as possible, but inevitably it has caused some disruption. We are very grateful for your patience with regard to this as well. We are obviously looking forward to the completion of the work, and sharing the benefits of this with all our patients.
Reception changes

The new computer system and the changes to the building have allowed us to look at how our reception team works. Currently the receptionists at the front desk greet patients arriving through the door while also answering telephone calls. This has been increasingly difficult for them and for patients who may have to wait longer when arriving for appointments and who may be interrupted by the telephone ringing when asking questions. 

We are planning to have one receptionist on the front desk dedicated to greeting patients and answering questions in person. Another two receptionists in the office behind the front desk will take all the telephone calls for both Huntingdon Road Surgery and the Girton Surgery, book appointments and answer questions. We hope this will help us provide a more efficient and friendly service.
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